
 

BILL SUMMARY 

2nd Session of the 58th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB 4118 

 Version:  Committee Substitute 

 Request Number:  10637 

 Author: Rep. Hasenbeck 

 Date: 3/17/2022 

 Impact:  FY-23 = $5,863,371 payroll increase 

 

Research Analysis 

 

The CS to HB 4118 provides that beginning in fiscal year 2023, each court reporter is to receive 

an annual salary of $53,000.  The measure also provides that beginning in fiscal year 2023, each 

secretary-bailiff is to receive an annual salary of $42,000. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The committee substitute to the measure would provide a salary of $53,000 to court reporters 

regularly employed by district courts, the Workers' Compensation Court of Existing Claims, and 

the Corporation Commission. It would also provide a salary of $42,000 for secretary bailiffs. The 

new salaries would be effective for FY-2023. 

 

The impact for the court reporter salary increase would be as follows: 

- Corporation Commission = 7 FTE, $98,399 

- District Courts = 192 FTE, $3,381,976 

- Court of Existing Claims = 1 FTE, $0 (already above $53,000)1 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Total = $3,480,375 

 

The impact for the secretary-bailiff salary increase would be as follows: 

- District Courts = 196 FTE, $2,382,996 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

The total FY-2023 impact of the measure would thus be $5,863,3712, and would require 

additional appropriations to absorb. 

 
1Agency funded pursuant to 85A O.S. § 122 (D.1.) 
2Includes employer benefits increase 

 

Prepared By: Clayton Mayfield 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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 © 2021 Oklahoma House of Representatives, see Copyright Notice at www.okhouse.gov 

 

http://www.okhouse.gov/

